
AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 

BOARD MEETING 

Tuesday, November 20, 2018 

4:00 

Location: The Dalles 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA  

V. SHARED CONCERNS OF THE BOARD 

VI. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

VII. OLD BUSINESS 

VIII. NEW BUSINESS 

IX. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

X. UPDATES 

XI. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

October 16, 2018 

Location:  Dufur 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

Board members present:  Dick Stentz, Tina Coleman, Rita Rathkey, Carol Jones  

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Rani McPhearson and Sarah Tierney 

 

Called to order: at 4:17 by Dick Stentz 

 

Corrections to minutes: None. Rita Rathkey moved to approve, seconded by Dick Stentz, and 

the minutes were approved 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: none 

 

Additions to agenda: None 

 

Shared Concerns:  None 

 

Library Directors’ Reports: 

 

 The Dalles – There is now a job opening for a Clerk I position (as the position for the 

Teen Librarian was filled from within). Interviews will start on Friday. According to the City, we 

need to have a manager from another department participate with the interviews, which will be 

Steve Byers. It is hoped that the new person will be able to start right away. There are 17 

applicants, all good. The Teen Librarian position is being shared by Mema and Jeannie. Kathy 

Viemeister has handed in her resignation, which will open up another half-time position, 

hopefully that will soon be filled.  The Lego wall has been installed, and is very popular. More 

Legos have been ordered to go with it. 

 

Dufur – Maggie Pando was in recently and updated the computers. Sarah is working with 

Ingram regarding cataloging books and has lots of questions she needs to find answers to. Dufur 

is looking for a wall unit similar to the Light Bright. Sarah is working on a Veteran’s Day 

program similar to what they did last year. 
 

 Maupin – They just got about 30 Spanish books in (a lot of top sellers). Ed Edmo will do 

a program on November 14th for Native American Heritage month.  Someone else will be making 

fry bread for them to share. They will be starting story-time up again beginning November 16th. 

Maupin has hired 3 new library assistants, Kyle Sunega, Nancy Wesson and Amy Pallari. The 

house at the location for the new library has been leveled, so construction can begin.  They did 

not get the Collins Foundation grant, which would have been used for inside furnishings. Collins 

wanted to see more outside community involvement from those that would benefit. 

 

Old Business: Water fountain - Jeff has discussed this with Terry, and took into consideration the 

Board’s input. Instead of going with the bottled water, the drinking fountain will be replaced. 

They will be soliciting quotes. 

 The grounds - Terry has a new co-worker, so he will not have to do everything himself. 

The new Safety Director has talked to Terry and Jerry regarding things the library needs fixed. 



The lights in the library are being changed out for LED lights. Most of the lights reachable by 

ladder have been changed, although they are going to have to rent a lift to do the main high-

ceiling lights. Some trees have been pruned, and other work is being done. 

 Hotspot policy - That is going to have to wait, as it needs to be reworded. CGCC wants to 

get some Hotspots through Google. However, Google prefers to go through our library, since we 

already have them. 

 

New Business: The dollar limit per family is being handled on a case by case basis. Usually, if 

multiple family members have maxed out the fine limit, no one can check out, and they cannot 

get cards for new family members. 

 

 

Financial Review:  Jeff explained, for Tina’s benefit, what happens to money in a line item if it 

is not all spent at the end of the fiscal year. 

 

Statistics:  Discussion of Library2Go statistics, it still shows some things that are no longer 

offered. Jeff will check with Maggie and see if those can be removed from the report. Overall, 

circulation statistics are going up, especially the Easy and Early Reader books. 

 

The next Library Board meeting will be held November 20th at 4:00 in The Dalles.  There will not 

be a December meeting. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 5:07 pm.  

 

 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE 

      DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

      

    

     __________________________________ 

          Dick Stentz, Chair 

        

     __________________________________ 

          Carol Jones, Vice-Chair  

        

     __________________________________ 

          Rita Rathkey, Board Member 

       

     __________________________________ 

          Carolyn Wood, Board Member 

  

     __________________________________ 

          Tina Coleman, Board Member 
 

  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 

  



 
 

Program Statistics – The Dalles 
 
 
 

Children’s Services 
  Book Babies     40 

Toddler story times      45 
  Pre-school story time   123 
  Play Group       85 
  Family Story time    06 
  Sensory Story time    05 
  Family Craft Night    05 
  Family Movie Night    04 
  Head Start outreach      97 
  Early Head Start     22 

Colonel Wright kindergarten   20 
CGESD visit to library    80 
Chenowith ESL Night   100 
ESL visit to library    48 
Fun Fridays     73 
 

   
Teen Services 

      NOTHING REPORTED 
      
 

Adult Services 
  First Tuesday Movie    03     
  Book groups        08 
  Outreach visits     37 
  Gorge Happiness programs   55 
  Oregon Rail History prgm   24 
  Tell-Tale Heart      54 
 

Other programs 
  Animanga      24 
  Miniature Painting     14 
  Teen Wargame Club    20 
  WCS Outreach      70 
 
       _____ 
     

Total  1066 
 


